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Hall of the House of Representatives 
90th General Assembly - Regular Session, 2015 

 Amendment Form   
JBC 3/12/15 (1&2) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Subtitle of House Bill No. 1155  

AN ACT FOR THE OFFICE OF ATTORNEY GENERAL APPROPRIATION FOR THE 2015-2016 FISCAL 

YEAR. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amendment No. 1 to House Bill No. 1155 

 

Amend House Bill No. 1155  as originally introduced: 
 
Page 1, immediately following Item No. (1) insert an additional Item No. to 
read as follows:  
"  (2)         SOLICITOR GENERAL                        1           $124,595" 
 
And 
 
Page 2, line 36, delete "1" and insert "  1" 
 
And  
 
Page 3, delete line 1 in its entirety 
 
And 
 
Appropriately renumber Item Numbers in Section 1 
 
And 
 
Page 4, delete lines 34 and 35 in their entirety and substitute the 
following: 
"(05)  CLAIMS                                                     3,192,982 
 (06)  CHILD ADVOCACY CENTERS - SEXUAL  
       ASSAULT REIMBURSEMENT                                      1,000,000 
     TOTAL AMOUNT APPROPRIATED                                   $4,951,935"  
 
And 
 
Page 10, insert an additional Section following Section 19 to read as 
follows: 
"    SECTION 20. SPECIAL LANGUAGE. NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS 
CODE NOR PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW. FUND 
TRANSFER.  (a) Notwithstanding any other provisions of law, up to one million 
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dollars ($1,000,000) of the unexpended balances of surplus monies in the 
Justice Building Construction Fund that are not needed as of June 30, 2015 
for payment of the principal, premiums, if any, interest, trustees' and 
paying agents' fees and the maintenance of necessary funds and reserves for 
the Arkansas Development Finance Authority's (ADFA) series 2008 state 
agencies facilities revenue refunding bonds (Justice Building Project), shall 
be transferred to the Crime Victims Reparations Revolving Fund, there to be 
used for Child Advocacy Centers - Sexual Assault Reimbursement.  
    (b) The fund transfer shall be contingent upon a determination by the 
Chief Fiscal Officer of the State that the completion of the fund transfer 
provided for in subsection (a) of this section will not negatively affect the 
credit rating of the series 2008 state agencies facilities revenue funding 
bonds (Justice Building Project) or the State of Arkansas.  
    (c) ADFA shall compile and provide all necessary documentation to the 
Chief Fiscal Officer of the State to allow him to make the determination 
required by subsection (b) of this section.” 
 
And  
 
Appropriately renumber Sections of the bill. 

 
 
 
The Amendment was read ________________________________________________________________________________ 

By: Joint Budget Committee 

By: Senator E. Williams 
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